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The intention of this document is to put on record the proposal made by CTARL and MARTS during the 16th IARU Region 3 conference 2015 held in Bali, Indonesia to harmonize the worldwide 2M 1200 Baud AX.25 Automatic Packet Reporting System (APRS) frequency worldwide.  

APRS is an open standard messaging, position tracking and reporting system.  It is widely adopted by a wide number of equipment manufacturers and is today more or less a ‘brand’ independent or open system.  Standardizing this frequency terrestrially particularly on the commonly utilized 2M band will allow amateurs travelling across countries to easily connect back with the APRS network without having to find out the local frequencies in use.  In addition to the above, APRS also allows the local related information such as weather, local repeaters, IRLP gateways, satellite passes, eyeball gatherings, hamfests and other useful information to be passed to the RF user.  This in turn is very helpful to the travelling amateur as he will be able to get information of the local repeaters, and etc. to connect to.

With the ever-increasing amateur satellites carrying APRS payload launched these days, harmonizing the APRS frequency in the amateur satellite service is another advantage to remote APRS users, especially those who might be out of the reach of the terrestrial APRS network.  Since 145.825 MHz is the frequency used by many amateur satellites serving APRS as well as the International Space Station (ISS), we propose that this frequency be adopted as the worldwide APRS frequency to be used in the amateur satellite service.

Another reason as to why the 2M band is chosen over other bands is because the 2M band is available in most countries around the world.  And even if there are any concerns regarding the type of reciprocal license to be issued, the 2M band is almost always given although the maximum TX power may be reduced.

The use of a global frequency for APRS will also indirectly aid VHF propagation studies and allow an automated alerting system for band openings such as sporadic-E and Meteor scatter.  To realize this, the use of compressed beacons (MIC-E formatted beacons) are advocated due to its shorter packet length and better ability to take advantage of band openings.

Around the South East Asia region, Malaysia, Indonesia, Thailand and Laos is currently running 1200 baud AX.25 APRS on 144.390 MHz.  The same frequency is also used in North America.
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